
 Friday Sept 3 -       

Father’s Day BBQ 

 Sept 6 to 10 -              

Book Week & Book Fair 

 Wednesday Sept 8 -  

Book Parade  

 Sept 20 & 21 -       

Student Led Conferences  

 Sept 27 to Oct 8 -    

School Holidays  

 

Upcoming Events 
Term 3 Week 5 Newsletter 

Dear Leanyer Campus families, 

Welcome! Term 3 has certainly been eventful so far! I have to extend my sincere     
gratitude to you all for being so understanding and kind during our lockdown this week. 
Our students certainly seemed happy today to be all back at school together. We had a 
quiet 3 days here at school with our students whose parents are essential workers;   
lessons looked a little different but we had a lovely group. There was a skeleton staff of 
teachers at school, whilst the others worked from home. Please email me with any 
feedback on the online learning, or hard copy packs that some people collected, so that 
we can ensure this works even better if there is a next time,                                             
cheryl.gunn@ntschools.net. 

Our Family Fun Day was a huge success! Thank you so much to our wonderful Class   
Carers who organised the day and gained so much community support with prizes, food 
providers and activities; to our amazing staff who supported the day and helped out in 
all sorts of ways; and to our fantastic school community who came along and enjoyed 
the fun. We raised a fantastic $3000 which will go towards a shade over the little     
playground. 

We have a few events coming up for the rest of the term which you will be notified 
about in more detail via Signmee, email or poster; please keep an eye on the posters on 
our board at the front of school.  

 Father’s Day BBQ – Friday 3 September 

 Book Fair – Week 8; Book Parade Wednesday 8 September 

 Student-led Conferences – Week 10; 20 & 21 September  

A reminder that water bottles are essential at school, especially as students are          
currently not able to drink from the bubblers. Please ensure your child has a named  
water bottle and hat every day.  

Covid 19 Restrictions: 

Thank you for your understanding of our restrictions over the next week. Assembly and 
chapel will go ahead next week but with no parents attending, hopefully we will have 
these restrictions lifted in time for our Book Parade. 

Unless you are dropping off or picking up a child at ELC or Camp Australia, please drop 
off and pick up your child from the front of school. We are limiting people on school 
grounds to staff and students. If you do have to come onto school grounds, please wear 
a mask and remember to sign in using the QR code.  

Hopefully we will be able to get back to normal very soon, in the    
meantime take care and look after each other.  

Cheryl Gunn 

Head of Junior School, Leanyer Campus 

mailto:cheryl.gunn@ntschools.net


In order to continue our accreditation as an International Baccalaureate World School, we have an evaluation    
process every five years. The aim is for the IB to ensure that the Standards and Practices of the Primary Years     
Programme (PYP) are being maintained. The process allows the IB to work closely with the College in our ongoing 
development of the PYP. It does not seek to appraise or assess individual teachers or students. One of the            
requirements of the IB Evaluation is to involve all stakeholders (parents, students, teachers, administrators) in    
formal reflection on the Standards and Practices of our IB PYP Programme. 

To assist with this review process we conduct a Self-Study where we as a school community review our practices 
and rate our progress against our IB Authorisation from 2017. We also survey students and parents to provide    
valuable input into this process. In the coming weeks a voluntary survey will be sent out, requesting your feedback 
on our current IB PYP practices. We value our parent community and appreciate any thoughts, ideas, or insights 
that you may have in regards to the purpose, curriculum, culture, environment, learning and assessment. The   
Evaluation informs members of the school community and others of the success of our programme                        
implementation, and helps us to continue to make progress in delivering excellent outcomes for all students at 
Good Shepherd Lutheran College.  

If you would like further information regarding this survey, please don’t hesitate to contact me 

at rebecca.fletcher@ntschools.net 

Rebecca Fletcher 

PYP Coordinator 

PYP - Parent Survey for Evaluation 2022 

ELC - Learning Through Play 

 

mailto:rebecca.fletcher@ntschools.net


Hello Leanyer families,  

My name is Sara Forde and I would like to formally introduce myself as the new Wellbeing      
Coordinator for the Leanyer Campus.  As you are probably aware, teachers have been using the   
Visible Wellbeing SEARCH Framework to enhance their inquiry lessons and promote positive    
wellbeing across the school.  I will be working with teachers throughout the semester to explicitly 
link each strand of the SEARCH Framework to our transdisciplinary themes.  This has proven to 
make our lessons more relevant and meaningful to each student.  We will  
continue to award students PYP Superhero Awards at our fortnightly           
assemblies and this term we will be focusing on our Approaches to Learning:  
Social Skills, Communication Skills, Research Skills, Self-management Skills, 
Thinking Skills.  If you receive an email from me it is to notify you that your 
child is a recipient of one of the awards for the upcoming week.  If you are able 
to attend the assembly for the presentation we would love to have you there.   

I am excited to work in this new role and am looking forward to being a part 
of enhancing wellbeing at our school.  Please do not hesitate to contact me   
regarding anything relating to wellbeing at Leanyer campus.   

 

Sara Forde 

Wellbeing Coordinator  

sara.forde@ntschools.net  

Pastoral Care 

mailto:sara.forde@ntschools.net


SPECIALIST CLASSES TERM 3 

 

College Website, Facebook  &    

College App  

Don’t forget to check these sources 

of information from time to time. 

Events and news articles are added 

to the College website regularly.  

You can also discover upcoming 

events and good news stories on 

our Facebook page.  

https://www.facebook.com/ 

GoodShepherdNT/  

Website: 

www.goodshepherd.nt.edu.au  

Have you downloaded the College’s 

new App yet?  

Good Shepherd Lutheran College 

NT  

PYP Superhero Awards Week 2 

Well done to the following students for receiving their award in assembly: 

Miahna De Santis 

Isabella De Vera 

Mackenzie Lodge 

Adishree Thapa 

Lachlan Jose 

Mettabel Philip 

Lydia Armstrong 

Penelope Kempster 

Annabelle Knibbs 

Harry Magambo 

Kate Wallace 

Zac Kitsos 

Aaron Renny 

Phoenix Bremner 

SUPERHERO AWARDS 

MONDAY French 1-5  

TUESDAY Music PE 

WEDNESDAY French T, 4, 5 Library 

THURSDAY French T-3  

FRIDAY Sports/House   

activities 

 



 

 

Former and current Lutheran school students 
shone at the recent Tokyo 2020 Olympic Games in 
Japan, winning at least nine gold, three silver and 
seven bronze medals for Australia across five 
sports. 

 

 

In addition, two old scholars of St Peters Lutheran College Queensland – Taekwondo player Pita Taufatofua (Tonga) and freestyle 
swimmer Eve Thomas (New Zealand), who won her 800m freestyle heat – represented other nations in Tokyo. 

St Peters had six Olympic athletes among its student and alumni ranks, with current Year 12 Springfield campus student, swimmer 
Mollie O’Callaghan winning two gold and one bronze medal, while 2018 Indooroopilly campus student Ariane Titmus was another 
leading contributor to the Australian swim team’s medal haul with two gold, one silver and one bronze. Fellow St Peters old scholars 
and swimmers Madison Wilson (one gold and one bronze) and Abbey Harkin (200m breaststroke) also competed at the games. 

In total at least 10 Lutheran Education Queensland (LEQ) school alumni represented Australia at Tokyo 2020 and won a total of eight 
gold, two silver, and five bronze medals which LEQ Executive Director Dennis Mulherin points out would have placed LEQ 11th on the 
medal tally if it were a country, ahead of the likes of Canada, Brazil, New Zealand and Cuba. 

Kaylee McKeown (Old scholar Pacific Lutheran College, Meridan Plains 2018 and St Paul’s Lutheran Primary School, Caboolture 2012) 
was another of the Aussie swim team’s stars, winning three golds and one bronze, while Taliqua Clancy (Old scholar St John’s Lutheran 
School, Kingaroy 2004) won silver in beach volleyball and Melissa Wu (Trinity Lutheran College 2004) won a bronze medal in diving. 

Other LEQ Games participants included Katie Haywood (St Andrews Lutheran College, Tallebudgera 2017), who finished Top 40 in the 
20km walk, Rosie Malone (Trinity Lutheran College, Ashmore 2015), who was a quarter-finalist in hockey and Alyce Wood (Immanuel 
Lutheran College, Buderim 2009), who came fifth and eighth in the pair and individual canoe sprint. 

Another gold medallist was former Nhill Lutheran School student Lucy Stephan, from Victoria, who was part of the victorious Australi-
an women’s coxless fours rowing crew in the 2000m event. 

Swimmer Kyle Chalmers, who was a student at Immanuel College Novar Gardens in South Australia when he won gold in the 100m 
freestyle at the Rio Olympics in 2016, in Tokyo won a silver medal in the same event, as well as two relay bronze medals. 

Cyclist Rohan Dennis, a former student of Endeavour College Mawson Lakes in South Australia won a bronze medal in the time trial at 
the Olympics, while fellow cyclist, Cornerstone College Mount Barker old scholar Alex Manly was part of Australia’s quartet in the 
Olympic Women’s Team Pursuit, which finished fifth. 

Lutheran Olympians 

Come along to Dreambuilders 

church to be a part of their new 

playgroup on Thursdays. 



Upcoming Events 
PYP Superhero Awards Week 4 

Well done to the following students for receiving their award in assembly: 

Brooklyn Fairfield 

Monique Lombaard 

Pavlos Spyropoulos 

Ingrid Schoombie 

Poppy Hewitt 

Sharon Renny 

Harry Spencer 

Jansen Valer 

Estelle Ashford 

Cooper Cummins 

Mia Spencer 

Audrey Petschel 

Amelia Kempster  

Emma Schultz 

SUPERHERO AWARDS 

 Friday Sept 3 -       

Father’s Day BBQ 

 Sept 6 to 10 -              

Book Week & Book Fair 

 Wednesday Sept 8 -  

Book Parade  

 Sept 20 & 21 -       

Student Led Conferences  

 Sept 27 to Oct 8 -    

School Holidays  

 



Book Fair! Book Fair! Read All About It! 

 

Book Week is fast approaching and at Leanyer Campus we are celebrating it in Week 8 Starting Monday Sep-
tember 6!  To Celebrate we are having a Book Fair.  This year we are trying a different company (Larrikin 
House) that focuses on book sales. We will have books priced from $1.00 up to $25.00.  The aim of the Book 
Fair is to get our students excited about reading and books as well as fundraise for our Leanyer Junior School 
Library.  Larrikin House Book Fairs offer 40% commission of sales on our first Book Fair!  The Book Fair will be 
open in the Library at recess, lunch and after school to 5.30pm. Book Fair will run from Tuesday Sept 7 to mid-
day Friday September 10. Students will be making Wish Lists to bring home. 

 

We are also having our Annual VIP Book Week Dress Up Parade on Wednesday September 8.  Students will 
have the opportunity to win prize packs valued at up to $75.00 from the Larrikin House Book Fair! Please refer 
to the Signmee you will receive for more information.   

 

Thank you for your support. 

Kind Regards and Best Wishes 

Virginia Abercromby 

Teacher Librarian 

Book Fair  

6 - 10 SEPTEMBER 2021 



6 - 10 
Sept 



Cross Country 
 

College Website, Facebook  &    

College App  

Don’t forget to check these sources 

of information from time to time. 

Events and news articles are added 

to the College website regularly.  

You can also discover upcoming 

events and good news stories on 

our Facebook page.  

https://www.facebook.com/ 

GoodShepherdNT/  

Website: 

www.goodshepherd.nt.edu.au  

Have you downloaded the College’s 

new App yet?  

Good Shepherd Lutheran College 

NT  

The following are the results from the Cross Country held at the Middle School 
on July 30.  

 

10yr Girls – 1st Amy Hargreaves (15m 56s) 

2nd Emma Schultz (18m 41s) 

3rd Kaiah Hosking (19m 44s) 

 

10yr Boys – 1st Nate Watson (19m 31s) 

2nd Giuseppe Zappia (19m 43s) 

3rd Blake Dawes (21m 17s) 

 

11yr Girls – 1st Marjorie Hackenberg (16m 59s) 

2nd Amelia Kempster (17m 3s) 

3rd Kennedy McWilliams (21m 4s) 

 

11yr Boys – 1st Mitchell Mott (14m 34s) 

2nd Robert Hore (17m 34s) Yr6 

3rd James McLinden (18m 1s) Yr6 

College Website, App, Facebook & Instagram 

Don’t forget to check these sources of information from time to time. Events 

 and news articles are added to the College website and App regularly: 
 

www.goodshepherd.nt.edu.au 
 

College App 

Good Shepherd Lutheran College NT 
 

Facebook 

   https://www.facebook.com/GoodShepherdNT/ 

Careers Facebook Page 

https://www.facebook.com/gslccareers/  

  Instagram 

  https://www.instagram.com/goodshepnt/ 

 

http://www.goodshepherd.nt.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/GoodShepherdNT/
https://www.facebook.com/gslccareers/
https://www.instagram.com/goodshepnt/


 

5DS Colonial Times Day 



Thanks to all those who volunteered to help out with the Family Fun Day. It was a fantastic day. We raised 
$3000. An amazing effort by all those involved.  

Family Fun Day 



 

Businesses who Donated to the Family Fun Day 

T 

H 

A 

N 
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N 

K 
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Ageless Clinic 

AirNorth 

BCF 

Brumbys 

Camp Australia 

Craigs Fishing Warehouse 

Daikin Darwin 

Darwin City Council 
Darwin Ice Skating Centre 

Dinah Beach Yacht Club 

Eco Smart Electrical NT 

Fishing and Outdoor World 

Galavanti Glam 

Giggling Geckos 

JB Hifi Berrimah 

Lyn and Vic Minchin 

Mad About Coffee 

Messa Living 

Miilan Hair 

Moore Beautiful 
Moorish Cafe 

NT Water Police 

Palmerston Massage & Yoga Studio 

Paraphernalia 

Pinkhill 
Poolwerx 

Repco 

Rotary Club 

Simon George and Sons 

Splash 

St John’s Ambulance 

Stomp 

Territory Butchers 

The Cavenagh Hotel 
The Dress Code 

Tick of Approval 
Woolworths 

Yummy Yianni’s 



 

5DS Camp 



Lunches orders will continue to be provided by the canteen at Leanyer Primary School next door to us.  
 
Lunches (NOT RECESS) are available to be purchased on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays ONLY.   

Leanyer Primary School is now implementing an online ordering system called QuickCliQ. https://
quickcliq.com.au/ 

You will need to create an account and order through this system.  

Orders will close at 9am every day.  

Register 

1. Click here to register. 

Get started 

1. Click here to log in to QuickCliq 

2. Click “ADD STUDENT”.  

3. Choose “Leanyer Primary School, Leanyer NT” as your school. Ensure you complete all of your child’s details 
before clicking “NEXT” 

4. Click “ADD CREDIT” to add credit to your account 

5. Click “MEAL ORDER” to add a meal order. 

To place a Meal Order 

1. Select a Child 

2. Select a Date 

3. Select Meals you would like to order for your child and add them to cart 

4. Confirm the Order and click "PAY & PLACE ORDER" 

Once you have confirmed and paid for the order, you will receive a confirmation email from QuickCliq. You can 
also double check your order by clicking either the “ACTIVE / CANCEL ORDERS” tab or the “TRANSACTION HIS-
TORY” button. If you have any concerns, or need help, please email QuickCliq at support@quickcliq.com.au or 
call 1300 11 66 37 . If you have any meal related issues, please contact the front office. 

Leayner Primary School would like to congratulate and thank all those families who have already started using 
our online ordering system. We feel encouraged by the response we have had so far from our valued custom-
ers. Please remember that every single order, no matter how small, helps us give back to the students and the 
community.  

Congratulations! 

 

Leanyer Canteen 

Specials change frequently, so having an 

online account will ensure your child is not 

disappointed when their preferred choice of 

food is not available.   

https://quickcliq.com.au/
https://quickcliq.com.au/
https://quickcliq.com.au/sign-up.aspx
https://quickcliq.com.au/Default.aspx
https://quickcliq.com.au/LearnMoreParents.aspx




Class of 2011 - 10 Year Reunion! This was our very first graduating class - a wonderful group 

of young people who are now wonderful adults! We look forward to seeing them again on 

We are also greatly looking forward to reconnecting with Old Collegians from Class of 2015 

and 2016 - sadly, last year’s catch-up with our Class of 2015 was postponed. We already 

have quite a few RSVPs - thank you! We look forward to seeing many of you again.  



 

        Good Shepherd and St Andrew Lutheran Church  

 - Worship Services -  
 

 

 

 

  * St Andrew Lutheran Church, Nightcliff - Sunday, 8.30am 
 

  * Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Howard Springs Campus Chapel - Sunday, 10.30am 

   

For further information, please call:  8932 4444 or visit the Top End Lutheran Parish website:   

  

 http://darwinlutheranchurch.org.au 

 

  
 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

     

https://

www.facebook.com/

LuthEdAus/ 

http://darwinlutheranchurch.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LuthEdAus/
https://www.facebook.com/LuthEdAus/
https://www.facebook.com/LuthEdAus/

